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Office of the Deputy Mayor for Public
Safety and Justice
https://dmpsj.dc.gov
Telephone: 202-673-6566

The mission of the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Public Safety and
Justice is to provide direction, guidance, support, and coordination to
the District’s public safety agencies, and to develop and lead
interagency public safety initiatives that improve the quality of life in
the District’s neighborhoods.

Summary of Services
The Office of the Deputy Mayor for Public Safety and Justice provides guidance, support, and coordination to
the public safety and justice agencies of the District.

The agency’s FY 2025 proposed budget is presented in the following tables:
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Program Description
The Office of the Deputy Mayor for Public Safety and Justice operates through the following 3 programs:

Public Safety Initiatives - provides initiatives that support public safety in the District.

Leadership Academy - works with a city-wide strategy to curtail violent behaviors in young adults by
building lasting relationships and providing place-based services and support in communities most impacted
by violence. This activity also collaborates with intervention specialists, community partners, and sister
government agencies to provide pro-social alternatives to antisocial behaviors.

Agency Management – provides for administrative support and the required tools to achieve operational and
programmatic results. This program is standard for all agencies using performance-based budgeting.

Program Structure Change
The proposed program/division structure changes are provided in the Agency Realignment appendix to the
proposed budget, which is located at www.cfo.dc.gov on the Annual Operating Budget and Capital Plan page.
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Note: For more detailed information regarding the proposed funding for interagency projects funded within this agency, please see
Appendix J, FY 2025 Interagency Budgets, in the Executive Summary budget volume.
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Mayor’s Proposed Budget
Increase: DMPSJ’s proposed Local funds budget includes a net increase of $172,771 across multiple
programs to align personnel services with projected costs. Additionally, the Local budget proposal includes an
increase of $7,989 in the Agency Management rogram to align resources with operational spending.

Decrease: In Federal Payments, DMPSJ's proposed budget includes a net decrease of $5,221,709 and 1.0
Full-Time Equivalents (FTEs) in the Public Safety program to reflect the removal of ARPA-Federal
Municipal funding.

Enhance: DMPSJ’s Local budget proposal includes a one-time increase of $12,051,503 and 3.0 FTEs in the
Public Safety program. This adjustment is comprised of $9,728,408 and 1.0 FTE to support the Safe Passage
initiative, which ensures students can travel safely to and from school in priority areas and neighborhoods,
and an additional $2,323,095 and 2.0 FTEs to support the Secure DC Provision, Safe Corridors.

Transfer-In: DMPSJ's Local budget proposal reflects an increase of $1,371,992 and 10.0 FTEs to reflect the
transfer of the Leadership Academy program from the Office of Neighborhood Safety and Engagement
(ONSE).

Reduce: DMPSJ’s proposed Local budget includes a $6,396 reduction in the Agency Management
rogram, primarily to align resources with the agency's operational goals and recognize savings in

nonpersonnel services, primarily for the supplies and contractual costs.






